
 
EDHA MEETING 

Monday,  
January 13th 

7:00 PM  
AT THE  

CLUB HOUSE 
 

Please join us! 
 

New Advertiser: 
Get ‘em Out 
Pest Control 

Page 6 
 

Please patronize our 
advertisers and tell ‘em 

you saw it in the  
Sunburst! 

Deadline for February 
Sunburst: 

January 15th 
 

Sunburst Email Address: 
EDHASunburst@satx.rr.com 

 
Contributions Welcome!! 

 

THE CLUBHOUSE 

IS AVAILABLE 

FOR PRIVATE 

PARTIES!!! 

 

Call Cathy Freeman 

657-3002 

 

El Dorado Homes Association 

The Legendary land of wealth and happiness 

   Look for us on the web at: 
              http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/El_Dorado 
    

January, 2014 

us on 
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For 2014: 
RESOLVE  

to get INVOLED! 

Christmas Lighting 

Contest Winners 
1st 

2nd 

3rd 

12535 Prima Vista 

5126 Risada 

12202 La Charca 

Most Creative: 

12511 La Mañana 

 

Honorable Mention: 

12607 Prima Vista 

5011 Cerro Vista 

12715 Via Perfecto 

4806 Sierra Madre 

4811 Las Brisas 

A hearty Thank You to everyone 

who participated in “lighting 

up” El Dorado with lovely 

holiday decorations.  
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SUNBURST STAFF 

EDITOR JAMIE GIFFORD 655-9594 

DISTRIBUTION SHIRLEY STEPHENS 654-4758 

 MARY BROOKS 653-0474 

ADVERTISING DONA SCHERMERHORN 967-0448 

SUNBURST  
EMAIL 

EDHASUNBURST 
@SATX.RR.COM 

 

THE SUNBURST IS PUBLISHED MONTHLY (SEP-JUN) 
BY THE EL DORADO HOMES ASSOCIATION TO PROVIDE 
COMMUNICATION TO ALL HOMES IN THE EL DORADO 
SUBDIVISION.  THE STAFF ARE ALL VOLUNTEERS AND 
THE PAPER SUPPORTS ITSELF THROUGH ADVERTISING.  
MAILING ADDRESS:  12606 PRIMA VISTA, 78233. 

 

EDHA BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

PRESIDENT REINETTE ALECOZAY 241-2683 

VICE-PRESIDENT   

SECRETARY LOLA OLSMITH 657-0086 

TREASURER DON MALIK 655-5453 

PARLIAMENTARIAN KAREN EASTERLING 817-938-1264 

AREA I ALIA GARRETT 317-8691 

AREA II KURT JOHNSON 946-5099 

AREA III KAREN EASTERLING 817-938-1264 

AREA IV DON FLYNN 563-0235 

AREA V GENE WILLIAMS 657-9508 

AREA VI CONRAD BOECK 653-3633 

COMMITTEE CHAIRS 

CLUBHOUSE CATHY FREEMAN 657-3002 

CODE COMPLIANCE IRENE NUNLEY 656-4982 

C.O.P. JERALD HOOD 654-0004 

LAKE JOHN EASTERLING 817-938-1204  

GROUNDS   

SIGN DIRECTOR MARGARET TIMM 657-2329 

MAINTENANCE FEE  LOLA OLSMITH 657-0086 

POOL MICHELLE JOHNSON 946-5099 

SOCIAL JOYCE STREUDING 480-2074 

WELCOME WAGON ALIA GARRETT 317-8691 

February 
EDHA Meeting-Club House 
COP Meeting-Club House 

2nd Monday 
3rd Monday 

January 
EDHA Meeting-Club House 
COP Meeting-Club House 
Northeast Neighborhood Alliance Meeting 

2nd Monday 
3rd Monday 
4th Monday 
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CLASSIFIED ADS 

 

HONEY DO’S AND MORE - Let me 

help you with any project. Ceiling fans, 

wallpaper, decks, fences, painting…

Very reasonable.  

Call Rick at 789-0567. 
 

MARY KAY INDEPENDENT BEAUTY 

CONSULTANT  

PAM SMITH, 656-5426,  

email pamelasmith@marykay.com, or 

shop online 24/7 at: 
www.marykay.com/pamelasmith 

El Dorado resident since 1973 and 

EDHA supporter. 

 

PERSONAL HOUSE CLEANING & 
ORGANIZING SERVICE - Tailored to 

meet your needs.  Reliable and 

experienced one or two story houses.  

Weekly, bi-weekly or monthly $75 to 

$125.  

Call/Text  Tiffany Jewett  
937-654-3181 

 

FOR SALE 

Large golden oak dining room table 

with 2 leaves and 6 upholstered chairs. 
$350.00. Rattan coffee table with glass 

top. $25.00. 

Call 967-0448. 

 

Classified ads and miscellaneous no-

tices are available to El Dorado resi-

dents for $3.00 (approx. 25 words). 

Ads by students, age 21 and under, 

are free.  
Contact Jamie Gifford at  

655-9594 or  

EDHASunburst@satx.rr.com   

by the 15th of the month. 

Hats Off To... 

Sabrina Richey 

For donating the lovely Christmas 

decorations for the Club House. 

Thank you! 

Martin Luther King Jr. Day 
Garbage Collection 

According to the City of 
San Antonio, recycling 
collection scheduled 
for Monday, January 
20th, will “slide” to 
Tuesday, January 
21st. 

Condolences 
To the family and friends of 

William Williams,  
who passed away on  
December 10, 2013. 

Know an El Dorado resident who has 
gone above and beyond?  Nominate 
them for recognition in our regular 

column,  
“Hats Off To…” 

 
Contact the editor or any EDHA 

Board Member with your 
nominations! 
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Greetings, Neighbor! 

 
May this year be a new beginning for each of you, 

a year of hope, creative solutions, health, strength, 
wisdom, prosperity and personal peace.  You are 
all such a treasure to me! 

 
Let’s give a huge THANK YOU to Shirley Stephens 

and Mary Brooks for the awesome work they do 
coordinating an army of over 60 volunteers that 
distribute the Sunburst!  Thank you, Rich Taylor, 

for transporting 800 Sunbursts from the printer to 
the Clubhouse so they can be distributed each 

month!  I constantly hear compliments on the 
beautiful job Jamie Gifford does on our Sunburst 
and give a hearty “Amen!”  We are grateful to our 

advertisers for contributing toward the Sunburst.  
W encourage you to do business with these are 

quality service providers. 
 
Thanks to our Social Committee for all your hard 

work on the highly successful Breakfast with 
Santa!  What a special time it was! 

 
Thank you to our generous board, which provided 
the meat for our delicious Christmas potluck!  

Thank you, Wil Portis for providing 

Karaoke and for you and your wife, 
Christine, setting up the equipment.  

You provided lots of fun entertainment again this 
year, and we are so grateful! 
 

Thanks to our Christmas Lights judges for your 
labor of love, and congratulations to our winners!!! 

 
Thank you to Conrad Boeck for repairing the 
sprinkler system and keeping the database for us! 

 
Thank you to all those of you who serve behind the 

scenes, quietly caring for your neighbors, making 
El Dorado a special place to live.  Thank you to 
those of you who provide advice and wisdom.  You 

are a very precious commodity I value very highly. 
 

THANK YOU to each of you who pick up trash 
whenever you see it in the neighborhood!  Thank 
you for keeping El Dorado beautiful!  We 

appreciate you!!! 
 

God bless you! 
 
Reinette Alecozay 

p  resident’s Notes  
By Reinette Alecozay 
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Think EDHA could do more? 

 

YOU’RE RIGHT! 

 

we need you. 

 

Repair and  
Drain Service 

Prompt Professional 

Service 

Carmichael Plumbing Co. 
655-9749 

Steve Carmichael ● Licensed Master Plumber 

 

33 Years Professional Experience 

“The ultimate measure of a man is not 

where he stands in moments of comfort 

and convenience, but where he stands at 

times of challenge and controversy.” 

 

~ Martin Luther King, Jr. 

Six Million 
The number of men, ages 35 to 54, 

who have ever eaten the last slice of 

pie and denied it, according to a 

survey by the American Pie Council.  

January 23 is National Pie Day.  

Don’t let him get away with it. 

http://www.brainyquote.com/quotes/quotes/m/martinluth109228.html
http://www.brainyquote.com/quotes/quotes/m/martinluth109228.html
http://www.brainyquote.com/quotes/quotes/m/martinluth109228.html
http://www.brainyquote.com/quotes/quotes/m/martinluth109228.html
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Israel’s 

Income Tax and  

Bookkeeping Services 
 

Individual Tax Returns                               IRS Audits 

Sole Proprietor                                        IRS Problems 

Corporate Tax Returns                    Delinquent Filing 

Partnership Tax Returns       Installment Agreements 

Employment Tax Returns        Offers in Compromise 

Non-Profit Organization Tax Returns        IRS Liens 

 

International Tax Returns 
NO TAX RETURN IS TOO BIG OR TOO SMALL 

ELECTRONIC FILING 

 

ISRAEL V. GARCIA, Enrolled Agent 
(Enrolled to practice before the Internal Revenue Service) 

 

I am a retired Internal Revenue Agent 

(Field Auditor/International Examiner) 
 

13327 Nacogdoches, Suite 4       Phone 210-599-8133 

San Antonio, Texas  78233             Fax 210-590-0383 

AQS 210-784-8225 

A MEMBER OF THE  
EL DORADO COMMUNITY 

 
Residential Offer(s):  

 

 One Time Treatment  
    (interior/exterior) $50.00 

 Initial Quarterly Treatment (interior/exterior/yard  
 {up to 3,000 SQ'} and follow-up within 30 days) 

$75.00 
 

Why the great offer(s)? 
...Because we're neighbors. 

 
Please visit our website @  

www.getemoutpestcontrol.com 
210-410-0368 

 

Se Habla Español 

HONG KONG ISLAND CHINESE RESTAURANT 
      DINE IN OR CARRY OUT 

 

OPEN MON-SAT 11 AM – 8 PM 

 
     13032 NACOGDOCHES RD 

SAN ANTONIO TX 78217 
(210) 646-8181 

 

http://www.getemoutpestcontrol.com
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What's better than donuts and hot 
chocolate?  Donuts and hot chocolate 
with Santa himself!  That's exactly what 
the children got on December 7th at our 
annual Breakfast with Santa in the El 
Dorado clubhouse.  The cold weather 
made the warm, Shipley's donuts and hot 
chocolate even more delicious!  The 
children were so excited when Santa and 
Mrs. Claus entered the Clubhouse!  One 
by one, they took their turn on Santa's lap 
to tell him what they wanted for 
Christmas!  Santa and Mrs. Claus were 
more than happy to listen to such 
requests and encourage them to keep up 
the good behavior.  They were treated 
with a candy cane and then a picture with 

the jolly couple!  Some of the children 
couldn't wait to tell Santa thank you for 
the gifts they requested AND received 
last year.  Breakfast with Santa has been 
an El Dorado tradition for many 
years.  The hope is that it goes for many 
more years and grows with every 
year!  Thank you to all who helped in 

putting this together for our El Dorado 
children!  A BIG Thank you to Shipley’s 
Donuts, right down the road on 
Nacogdoches, for making us the freshest, 
most yummiest donuts holes within 
miles!  Everyone LOVES them and looks 
forward to them every year!  Of course 
we must thank the wonderful ladies from 
Valencia for providing the supplies and 
teachings for the crafts the children 
made.  The craft room looked a little like 
what Santa's workshop might look like 
with everyone working so diligently on 
their project!  The children enjoyed 
creating some really lovely things form 
ornaments to jewelry!  We are always so 
grateful to Santa for taking time out of his 
very busy schedule to stop by and visit 
with the children!  The El Dorado board 
and committees strive to bring our 
community together and events like this 
one do just that!  Children and parents 
alike were greeting old friends while also 
making new ones!   If you were unable to 
make it this year, we sure hope to see 
you next year! 

Breakfast with Santa 2013 
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COLLECTION OF LEAVES 
City of San Antonio 

Solid Waste Management Department 
 
Residential solid waste customers may 
request two (2) free of charge collections for 
leaves per fiscal year. Additional collections 
within the same fiscal year may be requested 
but are subject to a fee. The City will only pick 
up leaves placed in paper bags or cardboard 
boxes and must meet the following 
specifications:  

 
Paper Bags 

 total material not to exceed eight (8) cubic 
yards 

 not to exceed fifty (50) bags 

 individual bag must not weigh more than 
forty (40) pounds 

 must be of two-ply kraft (lawn and leaf 
paper bags) 

 must have a wet strength of forty (40) 
pounds 

 must be securely closed 

 must be resistant to breakage when lifted 
 
Lawn and leaf paper bags can be purchased 
from various home improvement, grocery, and 
department stores. 

 
Cardboard Boxes 

 total material not to exceed eight (8) cubic 
yards 

 not to exceed fifty (50) boxes 

 individual box must not weigh more than 
forty (40) pounds 

 must be made of brown bio-degradable 
cardboard 

 must be securely closed 

 must be resistant to breakage when lifted 

 not to exceed four (4) feet in height or 
width 

 Size of box must allow for easy lifting and 
handling by one (1) person 

 
Unacceptable Piles 

Leaves in plastic bags will not be collected. 

Change is in The Bag®  

Change is in The Bag® is an effort to reduce 
the amount of plastic bags consumed 
everyday and to recycle the rest. The goal is 
to motivate San Antonians to use reusable 
bags when they shop and to recycle plastic 
bags at participating retailers when San 
Antonians receive them. Change is in The Bag 
is an alliance between the City of San 
Antonio, H‑E‑B, JC Penney, Target, 
Walgreens, WalMart, Keep San Antonio 
Beautiful and the Texas Retailers Association. 

It is very important that San Antonians DO 
NOT toss their plastic bags in the blue recycle 
bins at their house. This leads to a variety of 
problems at the recycling center which is 
better set up for the recycling of aluminum 
cans, plastic bottles, paper, etc. Instead, 
Change is in The Bag® urges people to take 
their plastic bags to the participating retailers 
listed above for proper recycling. 

Take plastic bags back to participating 
retailers for recycling. DO NOT throw them in 
your blue recycle bin! 

The 2014 Martin Luther King, Jr., 
Scholarship application is now available. Each 
year, as part of its celebration and focus on 
youth and education, the City of San Antonio 
Martin Luther King, Jr. Commission 
administers a Martin Luther King, Jr. 
Scholarship Program. These scholarships help 
to fund a portion of the college tuition of 
several deserving students, regardless of race 
or ethnicity. 
 
Application and information on the 2014 
MLK Jr., Scholarship are available at 
www.sanantonio.gov/mlk. Deadline to apply 
is Friday, Feb. 21, 2014 by 4 p.m. 

http://changeisinthebag.org/retailers.php
http://www.sanantonio.gov/mlk
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Mr. Fix-It 
A MEMBER OF THE EL DORADO COMMUNITY 

Specializing in: 

Interior and exterior painting 
 Decks and Fences 
Door replacements 

Home repairs   
Carpentry     
Drywall repair 

Free Estimates   

967-0233 
 Ask for John 
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Thousand Oaks Branch Library 
January 2014 

4618 Thousand Oaks Dr. 
207-9190 

Hours of Operation 
Mon. & Wed. 12-8p  

Tue., Thurs.-Sun. 10a-6p 
 

January 2nd (Tuesday) 
4:00p-5:00p Lego Time 

Come be creative with Legos!  
Recommended for school-age children.  

Please note: Lego creations must stay at the library. 
 

January 6th (Monday) 
6:30p Monday Evening Book Club 

Discussion of the book The Girls of Atomic City  
by Denise Kiernan 

 
January 23rd (Thursday) 

2:00p Monday Evening Book Club 
Discussion of the book The Thirteenth Tale by Diane Setterfield 

 
Wednesdays (Jan. 8th, 15th, 22nd & 29th) 

5:00p Teen Time 
Games, books, crafts, movies and snacks...ages 13 and up. 

 
Thursdays (Jan. 9th, 16th, 23rd & 30th) 

Story time 
10:00a Toddlers actively participate in stories, music and 

movement enhancing their social,  
emotional and language development.   

Recommended for children 18 to 36 months. 
11:00a Preschoolers enjoy stories and songs that develop early  

literacy skills and foster curiosity.   
Recommended for three- to five-year-olds. 

 
 

Call library for details for any of the above mentioned  
programs and/or events. 

 

SAN ANTONIO CONTRACTOR OF THE YEAR 

60 MONTH 0% FINANCING 

CALL FOR DETAILS 

SUMMER TUNE UP SPECIAL $99 NOW $49 

Our good neighbors in Valencia invite you 
to subscribe to their email distribution list 

to receive timely updates from VHOA 
regarding happenings in the 

neighborhood and other important 
information that affects us all.  
Please email Ed Alexander at 
ed.alexander13318@att.net  

to add yourself to his  
email list. 

THANK YOU 
to Shipley Donuts 

for helping to 
feed all of Santa’s 

guests at 
Breakfast with 

Santa! 
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2014 MEMBERSHIP DRIVE 

 

Maintenance fees are the lifeblood of the El Dorado Homes Association.  They are the main 

source of the revenue required to keep our neighborhood safe, attractive and vibrant.  These fees 

pay for the many expenses that we have as a community, including, but not limited to the 

following: 

 

 Keeping the lake mowed and trash-free 

 Paying for insurance, utilities and taxes on the pool, clubhouse and common areas 

 Sponsoring social events and gatherings where neighbors can build relationships 

 Providing for upkeep of the common areas 

 Creating a unique atmosphere that shows a sense of pride in our community! 

 

In 1969, the intent of the builders was to give all of El Dorado residents a unique neighborhood 

with outstanding recreational facilities which in turn would serve to make El Dorado a truly 

special place to live. To whom much is given much is expected. The expectation was that all 

residents would participate in the financial upkeep of these common facilities. The builders’ intent 

was successful, but as time went along, residents have failed on their end of the bargain to 

provide financial support. Even if my family does not use the facilities, it is still my responsibility 

to shoulder my part of the financial burden. Will you please join me and make it “our” 

commitment to keep El Dorado a truly unique place to call home? 

2014 EL DORADO HOMES ASSOCIATION MEMBERSHIP FORM 

Due Date: May 1, 2014 

 
Your information below will not be shared outside EDHA, but is important to credit your membership and keep our directory accurate.  

It will also help us if we need to contact you with important EDHA news and events.  

 
Last Name:___________________________________ First Name:___________________________  

 
Spouse: ______________________________________ Telephone:___________________________  

 

Street Address:_______________________________________________________________________  
 

Email Address:_______________________________________________________________________  
 

For POOL MEMBERSHIP, please provide OTHER HOUSEHOLD MEMBERS AT THIS ADDRESS, and children’s ages:  

 
_______________________________ _____________________________ ____________________________  

 
_______________________________ _____________________________ ____________________________  

 

General Maintenance Fee $89.00  ($99.00 after May 1) 
 

Full Pool Membership/Maintenance $170.00  ($185.00 after May1) 
 

(Either payment may be split into 4 payments, but must be paid in full prior to use of facilities.) 
 

Please return with payment to: 
El Dorado Homes Association 

12606 Prima Vista 

San Antonio, TX 78233 


